
 
 

 
 

 
 

     
     

      
     

 
 

      
      

    
    

  
 

     
    

 
 

 
     

     
       

 
 

 
       

 
   

     
 

       
 

 
    

  
 

 
  

     
   

Academic Policies Committee 
Annual Report 

2018-2019 

Academic Misconduct Appeals 

The Academic Policies Committee met bi-weekly throughout the academic year.   In fulfilling its 
mission to hear appeals regarding academic misconduct, the committee heard 23 student 
appeals of academic misconduct.  Each case can involve up to 100 pages of documentation. 
Committee members commit a substantial amount of time and energy to preparing for these 
meetings. 

Three of the misconduct cases were related to second offenses.  In two of those cases, the 
students were suspended from the university for six months at the end of the spring term. The 
Provost overturned one t1 (t.65 0  (o)-4.1 (o))10 ( o)2 (n)10 (e )13 ()10-4 (g )]TJ6ve 



  
 

   
 

      
    

  
 

   
    

     
 

   
   

 
    

     
       

   
 

 
 

   
  

 
 

 
   

 
  

  
 

  
  

 
 

 
 

  
  
  

 
 

Upcoming Initiatives and Recommendations for 2019-2020 Academic Year 

APC strongly recommends that the Faculty Senate update its committee web site so that 1) APC 
is linked from the committee list at https://www.salisbury.edu/administration/campus-
governance/faculty-senate/current-committees.aspx Additionally, the by-laws for the 
Academic Policies Committee should be provided to the APC chair and posted on the faculty 
senate web site.  

The committee has observed that schools are not following the proper chain of command for 
resolving academic grievances.  The school dean, not the associate dean, is the person to 
respond to grievances after the student has reached out to the faculty member and the chair. 
This is the level-three grievance.  Because grievances can have very serious consequences for 
both students and faculty members, the committee does not believe that the process should be 
delegated.  School deans will receive clarification from APC at the start of the school year. 

Additionally, the committee is aware that the Academic Misconduct Policy is applied 
inconsistently across campus and that many faculty are unfamiliar with the policy or its 
associated procedure.  APC will make every effort at the start of the year to educate faculty on 
the policy, the appropriate procedures, and the need for equitable and proportionate sanctions 
when academic misconduct occurs. 

Finally, the faculty senate has given a charge to APC consider the policy on how long a violation 
stays on a student record.  This is related to the issue of sanctions.  APC will be looking at 
developing both sanction guidelines and a recommendation regarding student records. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Diana Wagner, Seidel School, Chair 
Designated Senator: Anita Brown 
Vicki Root, SOWK, 18-19, CHHS 
Colleen Clark, MUSC/THEA,17-20, Fulton 
Thomas Cawthern, GEOG, 16-19, Henson 
Fatollah Salimian, INFO, 18-21, Perdue 
Diana Wagner, EDLD, 18-21, Seidel 
John Wenke, ENGL, 17-20, At-large 
Valerie Randall-Lee 
Rakeisha Burton, Graduate Student 


